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St. Joseph Church�

129 Edwards St.�

New Haven, CT 06511�

S�. M��� P��
���

Dominican Friars�

               Sunday Mass Schedule:�

4:15 �5:00 PM Confessions� �

5:00 PM Vigil Mass�(Mixed Repertoire: Cantor)� �

�

9:00 AM Mass (Mixed Repertoire: Choir)� � � �

�       10:30 AM Mass (Traditional Sacred Polyphony)� � �

12:00 PM Mass (Gregorian Chant)� � � �

5:00 PM Mass (No Music)� � � � �

�

                 Daily Mass Schedule:�

11:15�12:00 PM Confessions�� �

12:00 PM Mass� � � � �

5:00 PM Mass�                           

8:00 AM Mass�                 � �

www.stmarysnewhaven.org �

�

MARCH 15, 2020�

THIRD SUNDAY OF LENT  �

St. Mary Church�

5 Hillhouse Ave.�

New Haven, CT 06511�

Mass & Confession Schedule�

(During Repairs to St. Mary Church, all Masses and Confessions will be held at St. Joseph Church)�

Parish Office �

(located in the adjacent St. Mary Priory)�

�

Phone: 203�562�6193�

Fax: 203�562�1273�

�

Office Hours�

Monday�Friday, 8:30am�4pm�



�

    �

�

Pastor: �  Fr. John Paul Walker, O.P. � Ext. 247 (Office)�

�

Associate Pastors: �  Fr. Leo Camurati, O.P. � Ext  115 (Office)�

�  Fr. Joachim Kenney, O.P. � Ext  150 (Office)�

�

Prior of Dominican Community: �  Fr. Jonathan Kalisch, O.P. � prior@stmarysnewhaven.org�

�

Dominican Community: �  Fr. Angelo H. Camacho, O.P. � Ext. 112�

�

Parish Secretary: �  Eliza Sayward  (Ext. 101)� stmarynewhaven@aohct.org�

Office Assistant: �  Lisa Maccio � Ext. 136�

�

Deacon: �  Martin J. O’Connor     � moconnor@newhaven.edu�

�

Music Director, St. Mary: �  Dr. Muriel Maharidge          � murielmaharidge@gmail.com�

Music Director, St. Joseph: �  Jim DeLucia                � 203�640�0985�

�

Knights of Columbus: �  David St. Hilaire    � kofc10705@gmail.com�

�

Shrine Director:�  Fr. Jonathan Kalisch, O.P. � � �

Parish Staff �

Parish Office Phone Number:  203�562�6193�

MUSIC: SATURDAY VIGIL & 9:00AM�

Gathering Song         � � � �  �               564        �

Tis Good Lord, to be Here �

�

Responsorial Psalm� � � � �                 91�

If today you hear his voice, harden not your hearts�

� �          � � � �

Offertory Song�� � � � �               384�

You Will Draw Water �

�

Communion Song� �                        � �               648�

Eat This Bread�

�

Closing Song� �                        � � �               558�

Forty Days and Forty Nights �

�

MUSIC: 10:30AM & NOON �

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

Daily Mass�� �

Noon� � Deceased Members of the Knights of �

� � Columbus, their wives and Columbian �

� � Squires †�

�

�

�

Sunday, MARCH 15�

THIRD SUNDAY OF LENT� �

5:00PM Vigil (Sat. 3/14): Jane Bassermann †  �

9:00 AM         For the People of Our Parish  �

10:30 AM      Deceased Members of the Patrick Doyle �

�        Family †�

Noon             Deceased Members of the Knights of �

                     Columbus, their wives & Columbian�

                     Squires †�

5:00 PM�       Bob & Doris Pierce †�

�

�

�

Monday, MARCH 16�

5:00 PM         Donna Fierlit † �

�

Tuesday, MARCH 17�

St. Patrick, Bishop�

5:00 PM         Jonathan Baltazar † �

�

Wednesday, MARCH 18�

5:00 PM�         Deceased Dominicans † �

�

Thursday, MARCH 19�

St. Joseph, Spouse of the Blessed Virgin Mary�

5:00 PM        Dennis J. Ciardiello  �

�

Friday, MARCH 20�

5:00 PM          Donna Fierlit † �

�

Saturday, MARCH 21�

8:00 AM         Shrine Intentions�

5:00 PM         Jesus and Estelita Bautista †  �

�

�

Sunday, MARCH 22�

FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT�  �

9:00 AM         For the Repose of the Souls of All �

                      Deceased Dominicans †�

10:30 AM      Liliane Gibala †�

Noon             Deceased Members of the Knights of �

                     Columbus, their wives & Columbian�

                     Squires †�

5:00 PM�       For the People of Our Parish  �

TODAY’S READINGS CAN BE FOUND IN THE WE CELEBRATE 

MISSALETTE PAGE 90�

�

MUSIC SELECTIONS CAN BE FOUND IN THE WHITE HYMNAL�

Opening Hymn� (10:30am)� � � � �  563        �

Again we keep this solemn fast (Latin Introit at Noon)�

�

A printout with the Lenten Mass ordinary (Kyrie, Sanctus, Agnus 

Dei) is available at the back of the church.  Thank you!�

 � � �

Responsorial Psalm� � � � �                91�

If today you hear his voice, harden not your hearts �

�

Recessional �                        � � � �               876�

I heard the voice of Jesus say�

CHURCH SUPPORT  �

Your contribution to St. Mary’s regular offertory this past week amount-

ed to $6,042.  Households that used envelopes (116) contributed $3,347, 

loose income was $1,435 and online giving amounted to $1,260.�

�

Your contribution to the St. Mary’s Music collection this past week 

amounted to $2,223. Households that used envelopes (75) contributed 

$1,818 and loose income was $405.�

�

Contributions to our Capital Improvement projects amounted to $100.  

All other miscellaneous income and envelopes amounted to $85. �

�

As always, we express our gratitude & appreciation for your continued 

financial support of our parish.  �

�

The second collection this weekend will be the Capital Improvements 

collection.  The second collection next weekend will be the St. Mary’s 

Music collection.       �

   �



OPPORTUNITIES TO GET INVOLVED AT ST. MARY PARISH�

�

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION�

The�traditional CCD program at St. Mary's offers instruction 

for children from Grade 1 through 8. Our curriculum draws 

upon the Catechism of the Catholic Church and the Bible as 

well as supplemental materials. Classes� are held Tuesday 

evenings from 6:00�7:00pm from September to May at St. 

Mary Church. For information contact the Parish secretary or 

ccd.stmarys.newhaven@gmail.com�

SIENA GIRLS’ CLUB�

We invite all girls ages 9�13 to join the�Siena�Girls' Club at St. 

Mary's in New Haven. We meet Wednesdays at 4:30 to grow in 

our faith and friendship, perform the Works of Mercy, and devel-

op authentic feminine leadership.� For more information, 

please�contact Faith Hough at�sienaclub@stmarysnewhaven.org�

CATHECHESIS OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD�

This highly acclaimed approach to the religious formation of 

children is rooted in the Bible, the liturgy of the Church, and 

the educational principles of Maria Montessori. The Atrium 

at St. Mary's meets for two hours on Monday afternoons, 

Wednesday mornings or Wednesday afternoons, October 

through May, and serves children in three mixed age groups, 

ages 3 to 6, 6 to 9, and 9 to 12. �

For more information, email�atrium.st.marys@gmail.com�

COMMUNION AND LIBERATION�

An ecclesial movement in the Catholic Church whose purpose 

is to educate the faithful to be mature Christians. Week-

ly�meetings are held in the St. Mary Priory on Fridays at�7:00 

p.m. All are welcome! �

For information contact Cristina at 203�245�7307, 

email�socct@yahoo.com�or�visit�http://us.clonline.org�

FRASSATI NEW HAVEN�

Frassati New Haven is a gathering of Catholic young adults in 

their 20’s and 30’s, married or single, students or working, 

who desire to grow in holiness together through prayer, ser-

vice to those in need, and social opportunities together. �For 

more information email info@frassatinewhaven.org or contact  

Fr. John Paul.�

ANGELUS WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP�

Angelus is open to women of all ages and stages in life seek-

ing to grow closer to Christ as a community. Meetings are 

4:30�6:30pm every Wednesday afternoon�in the St. Mary pri-

ory parlor. Join us for weekly rosary making and fellowship 

with other women of the parish.  For more information con-

tact JoAnn Wagner at angelus@stmarysnewhaven.org�

10:30AM MASS CHOIR�

The 10:30am Mass choir provides music for the 10:30 a.m. 

Sunday Mass at St. Joseph. Membership is open to all who 

enjoy singing, no prior experience or audition required. �

�

The choir is seeking additional singers in all vocal ranges. 

Contact: Dr. Muriel Maharidge, Director of Music at St. Mary 

at murielmaharidge@gmail.com or 203�287�8339. �

THE CHILDREN’S CHOIR OF ST. MARY’S�

The children’s choir is open to all the children of the parish 

and welcomes new members.  Currently there are about 20 

singers ranging from age 3�11. Through the practice of music 

they are given the opportunity to grow in faith, artistry and 

fellowship.  See the bulletin for rehearsal details.  Please con-

tact Muriel Maharidge if you are interested in registering your 

child(ren): murielmaharidge@gmail.com �

HELPERS OF GOD’S PRECIOUS INFANTS�

This group is committed to maintaining a loving and prayerful 

presence outside of the abortion businesses. Vigils are held on 

the second Saturday of each month, starting with 8am Mass, fol-

lowed by Eucharistic Adoration, then a procession to Planned 

Parenthood, while reciting the Rosary. Please contact Bill Dobbs 

for information at willadobbs@aol.com�

ST. MARY’S MOM’S GROUP�

Find support and fellowship among other moms in the par-

ish! For information on gatherings and other events, please 

contact�momsgroup@stmarysnewhaven.org�

9AM MASS CHOIR�

The 9am Mass choir sings at the 9am Sunday Mass at St. Jo-

seph and all special holidays.  Rehearsals take place every 

Thursday night from 7:00�9pm in the Choir loft at St. Joseph.  

All new members welcome, no experience necessary, feel free 

to show up.  We are always looking for musicians.  Any ques-

tions contact Jim DeLucia, Music Director at St. Joseph, at 

203�640�0985.  �

MEN’S SHELTER MEAL PREPARATION AND �

FELLOWSHIP MINISTRY�

On the first three Sundays and fourth Wednesday of each month, 

various groups in our Parish coordinate the preparation, delivery 

and serving of supper to the men at the Emergency Shelter Man-

agement Service on Grand Avenue.�  There are two groups that 

coordinate this.� One has volunteers preparing meals in their own 

homes, and the other group organizes the meal preparation in the 

kitchen of St. Mary Church. �

�

For more information on this ministry, please contact Sean Joyce 

at 203.752.6764 or seanjoyce83@gmail.com�

LITURGICAL MINISTRIES�

We are always looking for parishioners interested in serving 

as Lectors, Altar Servers, and Extraordinary Ministers of the 

Eucharist at our Masses. �If interested in any of these minis-

tries, please contact the parish office.�

SPIRITUAL TOPICS CIRCLE�

2nd and 4th Sundays of each month from 4�4:45pm in St. 

Joseph Hall.  Adult discussion and exploration of topics in 

Catholic spirituality.  Fr. John Paul is the moderator.�



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL�

The Father Michael McGivney Council #10705 is a group of 

men who through acts of faith, charity, and fraternity strive to 

become better men, husbands, and fathers and to support the 

parish of St. Mary’s. All Catholic men age 18 or older, mar-

ried or single, are encouraged to join the McGivney Council.  

Contact David St. Hilaire, kofc10705@gmail.com or 913�426

�2186.�

OPPORTUNITIES TO GET INVOLVED AT ST. MARY PARISH�

AFTERNOON BIBLE STUDY�

Every Tuesday at 1pm at St. Joseph Church in the church 

basement.  No background needed.  Come as frequently as 

you can, the sessions last one hour. You are welcome to 

bring your own bible.   Fr. Leo will lead the discussion. �

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COLUMBIAN SQUIRES�

Columbian Squires are the youth organization of the Knights 

of Columbus for Catholic young men ages 10�18.�  They are 

part of a larger organization of more than 20,000 young men 

worldwide who have fun and share their Catholic faith, help 

people in need, and enjoy the company of friends in social, 

family, athletic, cultural, civic and spiritual activities.  For 

information, contact Chris Neumann at (203) 393�2924. �

LAY FRATERNITY OF ST. DOMINIC�

Open to men and women, single or married, who desire to 

manifest God’s love in the world today. Dominican Laity are 

members of “chapters” which meet once a month for prayer 

and study of events and issues regarding the Church today. 

The Chapter meets on the second Sunday of each month at 

Noon.�For information contact the parish secretary.�

DIVINE MERCY CHAPLET�

All parishioners are invited to join in praying the Divine 

Mercy chaplet every Thursday at 4:45pm in St. Joseph’s 

Church.  �

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION FOR ADULTS�

Interested in becoming Catholic?  Or interested in receiving 

adult level instruction in the Catholic faith?  Contact the Par-

ish Secretary (ext. 101) for information. �

OPPORTUNITIES FOR EUCHARISTIC ADORATION�

�

Every Wednesday evening from 8�9 PM at St. Joseph 

Church there is a traditional, “silent” Holy Hour.  One of 

the priests or deacons of our parish will expose the 

Blessed Sacrament, and after singing the O Salutaris, 

there will be silent adoration until Benediction a little be-

fore 9:00 PM. �

�

Every Thursday afternoon we have Exposition at St. Jo-

seph Church immediately following the noon daily Mass. 

The Eucharist remains on the altar for silent Adoration all 

afternoon until Benediction at 4:30 PM.�

LEGION OF MARY�

The legion of Mary is a lay apostolic group, who, under the 

hospice of Mary Mediatrix of all graces, serves the church 

and neighbor.  We will meet every Wednesday from 6�7pm at 

St. Joseph in the church.  We come together to enlist the aid 

of Our Mother through the rosary, prayers and devotion to 

our Lady. �We are a prayerful group and our weekly meeting 

is devoted to Our Mother, we are open to all adult Catho-

lics. �For information contact Immacula Didier�at (203�508�

0704) or at�macdi64@gmail.com �

THIRD THURSDAY FOR SENIORS�

Our parish has a monthly session for seniors to enjoy spiritu-

al, educational and social time together. All are welcome. We 

will start with Noon Mass, followed by lunch in the St. Jo-

seph church hall and a speaker. �

�

For information contact Immacula Didier�at (203�508�0704) 

or at�macdi64@gmail.com �

THE SOLDIERS OF ST. MICHAEL�

All boys of the parish between the ages of 8 to 18 are invited 

to join this lively group of fellows as they enjoy monthly 

outings together.  The purpose of the club is for the boys to 

have fun, enjoy some wholesome company, and develop 

good friendships. Activities are both outdoor and indoor, 

depending on the season and weather. There are also oppor-

tunities planned for participating in the works of mercy.                      

For information please contact Phyllis Lobo at:                   

soldiers@stmarysnewhaven.org�

�

Follow  us on �

�

Instagram!!! �

�

@stmaryparishnewhaven   �

 �

Get Parish updates, learn 

about upcoming activities 

and celebrate in Christ!�

LENTEN FAST AND ABSTINENCE�

�

Catholics between the ages of 18 and 59 are obliged to fast on 

Ash Wednesday and Good Friday.  In addition, all Catholics 

14 years and older must abstain from meat on Ash Wednes-

day, Good Friday and all the Fridays of Lent.�

 �

FASTING is to be observed by all, 18 years of age and 

older, who have not yet celebrated their 59th birthday.  On a 

fast day, one full meal is allowed.  Two other meals, suffi-

cient to maintain strength, may be taken according to each 

one’s needs, but together they should not equal another full 

meal.  Eating between meals is not permitted, but liquids, 

including milk and juices, are allowed.�

�

ABSTINENCE is observed by all 14 years of age and old-

er.  On days of abstinence no meat is allowed.  Note that 

when health or ability to work would be seriously affected, 

the law does not oblige.  When in doubt concerning fast and 

abstinence, the parish priest should be consulted (CCL, Nos. 

1251�1252). �

�

Fasting, almsgiving, and prayer are the three traditional disci-

plines of Lent.  The faithful and catechumens should under-

take these practices seriously in a spirit of penance and of 

preparation for baptism or of renewal of baptism at Easter.  �



�

 SANCTUARY LAMP�

 We burn the sanctuary lamp at St. Joseph this week for the   �

 glory of God and for the repose of the soul of: �

�

�

�

JONATHAN BALTAZAR�

�

�

In your charity, please remember him in  �

 your prayers. The sanctuary lamp is a can-

dle that burns in the sanctuary indicating 

the presence of the Blessed Sacrament.  

Those who wish to have the candle burning 

for a specific intention can contact the par-

ish secretary for more information. �

LENTEN CONFESSIONS�

Let the light of God’s mercy shine on you this Lenten season 

by going to confession.  All the churches of the Archdiocese 

will be open for Confession every Monday during Lent.  Len-

ten Confessions at St. Mary Parish will be held on Mondays 

from 11:15�12pm and 5:30�6:30pm, both at St. Joseph 

Church.For more information, visit: ConfessionMondays.com�

ADULT CONFIRMATION CLASS�

St. Mary's Parish is offering classes in preparation for the 

Archdiocese of Hartford's next adult confirmation on Tues-

day May 5, 2020. The Confirmation is at 7:00pm at the Ca-

thedral of St. Joseph in Hartford. Classes will be on the fol-

lowing Saturday mornings from 9:30�11:00am in the hall at 

St. Joseph Church: March 7, 14, 21 and April 4, 18, 25. Con-

tact the parish office 203�562�6193 to register. One of the 

priests will contact you to set up an introductory meeting be-

fore classes begin.�

OUTREACH FOR LENT �

�

Rice Bowls to be taken home weekend of Feb 29�Mar 1�

Rice Bowls to be returned weekend of Mar 28/29�

�

Sock Drive to benefit men's shelter and women's domes-

tic violence shelter.  New socks only to be collected 

weekend of Mar 21/22.  Let's sock it to them once again.�

St. Mary Parish�

Special LENTEN Food Drive: �

�

�

In Church Vestibule�All Masses�

FOOD Collection: Dry Pastas & Grains ONLY�

In Church Vestibule�All Masses �

Collecting is for the weekend of�

Friday March 13�Sunday March 15�

Thank you all for your recent DONATIONS!! �

CORONAVIRUS�

(and seasonal flu)�

PROTECTION MEASURES�

�

In response to the possibility that coronavirus may soon 

make its way to Connecticut, Archbishop Blair has ordered 

the following measures to be implemented in all parishes to 

help prevent the spread of illness among parishioners.�

�

* Holy Water is to be emptied from all fonts�

* The sign of peace is to be omitted; or if it is kept, it 

should be conveyed without shaking hands or other 

physical contact�

* The distribution of the chalice to the congregation is to 

be suspended�

* Receiving Communion on the tongue is to be “strongly 

discouraged”�

�

And a reminder, if you are feeling ill, you are automatically 

absolved from your obligation to attend Sunday Mass. Please 

stay at home until you are well and symptom�free.�

A TIMELY PRAYER�

�

Earlier this week, a friend of mine who is a Dominican of the English Province, and who currently has a position at our in-

ternational headquarters in Rome (Santa Sabina), shared a hymn/chant that dates back to the time of the Black Death, in-

voking Our Lady’s protection against plague and pestilence. I share with you below a translation of the Latin text, which 

makes a beautiful prayer all of us can offer up to our Blessed Mother during these days.�

�

� Fr. John Paul�

�

�

The Star of Heaven that nourished the Lord �

drove away the plague of death �

which the first parents of man brought into the world. �

May this bright Star now vouchsafe �

to extinguish that foul constellation �

whose battles have slain thee people with the wound of death.�

O most pious Star of the Sea, preserve us from pestilence; �

hear us, O Lady, for Thy Son honors Thee by denying Thee nothing. �

Save us, O Jesus, for whom Thy Virgin Mother supplicates Thee.�

�



 CONVENIENT WAY TO RECEIVE OUR BULLETIN�

If you wish to receive our bulletin automatically to your email 

inbox each week please visit our seek and find page to sign up 

for this free & convenient service. �

�

http://seekandfind.com/directory/st.�mary�church_1691.html�

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSOR ADVERTISERS  �

CAN YOU JOIN THEM?�

Mary Hoffman is r eserving adver tising sponsorships for  

our parish bulletin.  We are asking local business owners to 

please consider taking a new ad.  We appreciate your help 

since the revenue from these ads makes this bulletin possi-

ble. If you are interested or  would like more information, 

please call Mary directly at (860)�836�8486. We thank you in 

advance for your consideration and generous support of the 

weekly bulletin and its sponsors.�

EXTRA PARKING FOR WEEKEND MASSES�

If you are coming for a weekend Mass (Saturday or Sunday) 

and our own church parking lot is full, we have permission to 

use the parking lot of the Clifford Beers clinic, the reddish�

color building on the far side of the church parking lot.��

SAVE THE DATE! �

�

St. Gianna’s Pregnancy Resource Center�

5th Annual ‘Babies in Bloom’ (BiB) Benefit Dinner�

Offering hope to mothers, fathers and babies, born or unborn�

  �

 When: Sunday, Apr il 26, 2020, 1�5 PM�

 Where:�Amarante’s Sea Cliff Inn, New Haven�

 Speaker:�Archbishop Leonard Blair�

 Honoree:�Christina Bennett�

�

For more information, E�mail: giannabanquet@gmail.com, 

or call: (203) 464�4316.�

Level IA Catechesis of the Good Shepherd Training�

Here at St. Mary’s � June 21�27�

�

Would you like to find out more about the acclaimed approach 

to children’s faith formation known as the Catechesis of the 

Good Shepherd? Are you perhaps interested in becoming a 

catechist here in St. Mary’s CGS program, also known as “the 

atrium”? If either of these questions speak to you, this special 

opportunity may be of interest.�

�

St. Mary’s is privileged to be able to offer Level I Part A CGS 

Catechist Formation Training this coming June with Sr. Mary 

Rose Bingham, OP, of the Congregation of St. Cecilia in 

Nashville. Sr. Mary Rose is trained in all three levels of the 

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd, currently works in both 

Level I and Level II atria, and is a nationally recognized Level 

I and II formation leader. This summer’s training will take 

place in the St. Mary’s Church Hall from June 21 through June 

27. Next summer, Sr. Mary Rose will offer Part B of the Level 

I training. The cost for Level I Part A will be $250. (Please 

note: the pastor may waive the fee for any parishioner willing 

to commit to serving as a catechist in St. Mary’s atrium pro-

gram for 3 years following completion of his or her Level I 

training.) �

�

For more information or to enroll, please contact Lori Murphy 

at lorimurphy9@gmail.com �

Please note: Due to corona-

virus many parish meetings 

and events have been post-

poned or cancelled.  Please 

see Fr. John Paul’s letter for 

details and if you have ques-

tions about whether an 

event will be held contact 

the parish office.  �

ARCHBISHOP’s ANNUAL APPEAL �

�

The Archbishop’s Annual Appeal helps provide the critical 

funding needed to feed the hungry, shelter the homeless, coun-

sel those in despair, offer much�needed assistance to the un-

employed, and make medical care available to those without 

health insurance. Your gift to the 2020 Appeal will help to 

continue these and other vital ministries, services, and pro-

grams that reach out to so many in need.�

�

All funds contributed to the Archbishop’s Annual Appeal are 

used exclusively for the purposes outlined in the Appeal litera-

ture, which can be found at https://archdioceseofhartford.org/

appeal/ �

�

No Appeal funds are ever used for legal fees or settlements.�

THE SHRINE OF THE INFANT OF PRAGUE  

Invites you to attend a �

Solemn Novena to St. Joseph�

� �

�

�         March 11�19, 2019 �

�

                             Daily Mass at Noon�

                              Rosary at 11:40am�

      �

A MESSAGE FROM OUR NEW �

PARISH PRO�LIFE DIRECTOR�

Hello! My name is Tyler Lomnitzer and I am honored that Fr. 

John Paul OP has put his trust in me to lead the effort in resur-

recting the St. Mary Parish Pro Life Ministry. I'm a recently 

married young adult with extensive experience in the pro�life 

world. I led many pro�life efforts in my time at The Catholic 

University of America. In addition, I worked for the United 

State Conference of Catholic Bishops Committee for Religious 

Liberty followed by overseeing the pro�life programs of the 

Knights of Columbus. The Pro Life Ministry is in need of 3�5 

other leaders to help coordinate�pro�life activities� / events for 

the parish. If you are interested, please email pro-

life@stmarysnewhaven.org � and let's continue to pray for an 

increase in the sanctity of life from conception until natural 

death.��

STATIONS OF THE CROSS FRIDAYS DURING LENT�

Each Friday during the season of Lent all are invited to partici-

pate in the Stations of the Cross. The Stations will take place at 

7pm at St. Joseph’s each Friday during Lent.��Come and make 

this beautiful devotion a part of your observance of this holy 

season.�



�

PRUDENCE AND PRAYER IN A TIME OF CRISIS�

�

In the course of the last week, the situation in our country as it relates to the novel coronavirus has morphed rather sub-

stantially. As concern grows that the virus may infect many people at once, overloading our hospital system, increas-

ingly drastic measures are being recommended by the CDC and other experts. Nearly all the universities in our area are 

shutting down and moving entirely to online instruction. Secondary and elementary schools seem to be rapidly doing 

the same. The NBA has suspended the basketball season, and it is likely other major sports will follow suit. �

�

In light of the rapidly changing situation, a lot of decisions need to be made in the parish about everything from social 

gatherings to offering Masses. As I write this (Thursday midday) I am very aware that things could very well change 

further between the time this bulletin goes to print and when everyone is reading it over the weekend.�

�

But as of right now, it strikes me that there are three “tiers” of activities in the parish, ranked in order of importance. Of 

lowest importance are merely social events; things like our “coffee and…” that is offered after some Sunday Masses 

and events like the parish trivia night that had been scheduled for later this month. These are important events for 

growing our parish family of faith closer together, but in the big picture are not as central to our mission as the explicit-

ly spiritual events. Given the warnings to practice social distancing, I have already decided all of those types of social 

gatherings will be cancelled for the time being.�

�

The second tier of activities would be our spiritual, catechetical, and service programs. We have many of these: our 

children’s religious education, RCIA, bible study, Siena Girls Club, Shelter dinner team, and so many other programs 

of this sort. The status of these gatherings are being evaluated on a case�by�case basis as of now, but it is likely that any 

meeting that would gather people together in close quarters is going to get the axe. Among the things we’ve already 

decided to cancel are next Monday’s adult faith formation talk on confession, our weekly bible study and the third 

Thursday senior programming.  Please watch the parish web page and other social media platforms: the parish Face-

book page, Instagram, and if you haven’t done so, please download the parish smartphone app (“MyParish” and then 

search for St. Mary’s) and enable message notifications. We will do our best to keep people updated. If the situation 

with the virus continues to expand, it is likely most if not all of these events and meetings will be cancelled soon as 

well.�

�

The highest tier of what we do, of course, is the administration of the sacraments. I have no intention of stopping the 

celebration of Mass or any of the other sacraments. That being said, if the spread of the virus reaches a crisis level in 

this area, there is always the chance that the cessation of public celebration of Mass and the other sacraments could be 

ordered. This is currently the case in Italy, and recently the Archbishop of Seattle ordered the same thing due to the 

number of coronavirus cases in his archdiocese. In the (hopefully unlikely) event that things get to that point, I will do 

everything I can to figure out a way to “live stream” Mass from the parish to anyone who wishes to participate from 

home. If that contingency becomes necessary, we will get out word through the web page and social media as quickly 

as we can.�

�

I would like to conclude with a very strong reminder to everyone to be as meticulous about personal hygiene as possi-

ble. Wash hands often, use hand sanitizer whenever possible, and do your best to refrain from touching your eyes, nose, 

and mouth. And, if you are even remotely feeling sick, PLEASE REMAIN AT HOME. If you have an immediate fami-

ly member living in your house who has been diagnosed with COVID or has symptoms consistent with COVID, 

PLEASE REMAIN AT HOME. Church law already automatically dispenses from the obligation to attend Sun-

day Mass anyone who is sick or is taking care of someone who is sick, and those who are sick have the moral duty to 

refrain from behavior that puts others unnecessarily at risk.�

�

On top of that, Archbishop Blair has issued a generation dispensation from attending Mass from now through March 29 

to anyone who is elderly, or anyone of any age who fear for their own health or the health of their families.  Those 

who do so are encouraged to view Sunday Mass on TV via EWTN or our local ORTV.�

�

This is not a time for complacency, nor is it a time for panic. It is a time for prudence, and a time for prayer. May our 

two parish patron saints�Mary, “our life, our sweetness, and our hope,” and St. Joseph, patron and protector of the 

universal church�intercede for us, for our country, and for our world. �

�

God bless,�

�

Fr. John Paul  


